
Good evening Jamestown Middle School Families. This is Dr. Vernon with some important 

information about our response to the spread of the Coronavirus.  

 

As you all know, this is a rapidly changing situation. Within the last 24 hours alone it has been 

difficult to keep up with all of the new and shifting information. Today, your child should be 

brining home a letter with information from Guilford County Schools about the Coronavirus, 

prevention strategies, and what our school is doing to reduce the spread of the virus, including 

cleaning procedures and general prevention items. In addition, a school email was sent today 

with that letter attached as well as some other helpful information. As an ongoing reminder, if 

your child is not feeling well, they should not be at school.  

 

Part of our district response has been to cancel all out of state fieldtrips. This unfortunately 

includes our 6th grade trip to Atlanta. While we are upset about this development, we do 

understand and agree with the need to be cautious. Holiday Tours has assured us that they will 

work as hard as they can to secure as much of a refund as they can from each of the vendors. We 

will share more information about possible refund amounts as soon as we have it. 

 

Please don’t hesitate to let us know if you have any additional questions during this time. 

 

Well, we are looking forward to seeing you all back tomorrow morning! 

 

Go Tigers! 
 


